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West Central Phoenix – North Canal Plume 

Water Quality Assurance Revolving Fund (WQARF) Site 

Public Meeting 

 

Tuesday, December 3, 2019 

6:15 p.m. 

Maryvale Community Center 

4420 North 51st Avenue 

Phoenix, AZ 85031 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

ADEQ Staff Present: Tara Thurman, Community Involvement Coordinator; Barbara Boschert, 

Community Involvement Coordinator; Jessica Abac, Remedial Projects Section Administrative 

Assistant; Eric Mannlein, Project Manager; Tina LePage, Remedial Projects Section Manager; and 

Wendy Flood, Remedial Projects Support Unit Manager 

 

Members of Public Present:  Elizabeth Zima, CAB Co-Chair; Barbara Keene, CAB Co-Chair; 

Rosa Pastrana, CAB Member; and Bob Frank, Jacobs’ Global Environmental Solutions 

  

Ms. Tara Thurman called the meeting to order at 6:17p.m. Ms. Thurman stated that due to the lack 

of quorum, the meeting would be a public meeting and not a CAB meeting. Introductions were 

conducted. Mr. Eric Mannlein gave an overview of the West Central Phoenix (WCP) North Canal 

Plume (NCP) site covering: recent groundwater sampling, data gap fill, installation of a Soil Vapor 

Extraction (SVE) system and the beginning of the Feasibility Study (FS). Mr. Mannlein explained 

the reasoning behind the amended Remedial Objectives (RO) for the site. The proposed RO were 

reviewed. The opportunity for public solicitation was provided; for which, no members of the 

public had any solicitations or comments.  

 

Mr. Mannlein discussed the future work planned on-site, as well as the upcoming Proposed RO 

Report. The report will have a separate 30-day comment period. Ms. Rosa Pastrana asked a 

clarifying question about what phase of the WQARF Process the site was in; Mr. Mannlein 

explained the WQARF process.  

 

Ms. Pastrana stated that she is planning an event in the community in February and would like 

ADEQ to participate; Ms. Barb Boschert offered to work with Ms. Pastrana to accommodate the 

request. Ms. Thurman called the meeting to close at approximately 6:50p.m. 

 

This meeting was recorded on a digital device as a record of the proceedings. To listen to 

recording, or for additional information about the content of this meeting, contact: ADEQ: 

Wendy Flood 602-771-4410. 


